#### **COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - NOVEMBER 29, 2004**

#### **GLEN SHIELDS AVENUE - TRAFFIC CALMING MEASURES**

#### **Recommendation**

In response to requests from local residents, Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco recommends:

- That staff be directed, in coordination with the Local Ward Councillor's office, to meet with the community to determine the traffic calming measures to be installed on Glen Shields Avenue and report to a future Committee of the Whole; and
- 2. That staff meet with the Local Ward Councillor's office prior to the community meeting to develop a feasible traffic calming plan for Glen Shields Avenue.

#### **Purpose**

To control traffic issues along Glen Shields Avenue and to bring resolution to the Traffic Calming Committee's standstill regarding these issues.

## **Background - Analysis and Options**

A Traffic Calming Committee was set up for this area several years ago; however no feasible traffic calming plan has ever been implemented. As a result, traffic calming for this area has been at a standstill for approximately four years. Both the residents and the Traffic Calming Committee are divided on what traffic calming measures they would like to see implemented in the area. Since we are not getting a consensus from the Traffic Calming Committee, the Local Ward Councillor would like to move forward and present a feasible traffic calming plan to the residents to try to work out the issues and reach a consensus.

### Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007

- 1.1.3 Identify and implement innovative traffic management alternatives to improve general traffic safety.
- 3.3.1 Implement effective traffic calming measures

This report is consistent with priorities previously set by Council.

# **Conclusion**

In order to move forward with a traffic calming plan and to avoid further delays, it is recommended that staff and the Local Ward Councillor meet with the community on this issue.

## <u>Attachments</u>

None

### Report prepared by:

Cindy Furfaro-Benning, Council Administrative Assistant

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra Yeung Racco Councillor, Ward 4